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“I am not creative, so I cannot be an artist!”

This is the response of myself and many others in the community, young or old, when asked if they are an artist. Why? Why are artists the only ones that are perceived as the creative ones? Why can’t scientists be creative? Actually, I believe that the sciences and arts are both creative and it is collaborations between these two disciplines that will produce the most extraordinary, and visionary outcomes in the future. The Scientific Creativity Initiative applies boundary spanners to bridge and re-align traditional academic boundaries. It will inspire new thoughts and endeavours through arts/sciences collaborative strategies that embrace and incorporate science, mathematics, engineering and technology, with the humanities, arts and social sciences. Let’s reform our education system now, before it is too late, allowing for a more organic and diverse model to prevent schools from killing creativity. One way of bridging the gaps between a compartmentalised educational system is to allow future students to become more interdisciplinary with a broader knowledge base. Our vision is to excite and engage students in both the sciences and arts, with an outcome of creativity. We need students to recognise that there is synergy between academic disciplines. That too much specialization may lose sight of the big picture and we become the smallest of branches on an ever-dividing tree. And if we become too specialized we are in danger of snapping off and falling to the ground. To reinforce in society that there are sometimes greys in a world that likes to think in black and white. Our goal is to increase wisdom by being more inclusive and open.
“Wisdom first begins with wonder, and it starts young”
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